
 

LOCATION 

City of Wheaton 

ISSUE 

Facility Improvement 

SOLUTION 

Construct new DOT Maintenance 
facility to replace obsolete 140 
structure

BENEFIT 

Modernization, efficiency. 

COST ESTIMATE  

 

2025 - $25,000,000 

2026—$20,000,000 

2027—$15,000,000 

2028—$20,000,000 

TOTAL—$80,000,000 

 

US Representative District:  3 

 

IL Senate District:  24 

 

IL Representative District: 47 

 

County Board District:  4 

 

The DuPage County Division 
of Transportation (DuDOT) is 
planning to design and 
construct a new Highway 
Maintenance Garage that will 
replace its existing facility. The 
existing building, located at 
140 N. County Farm Road in 
Wheaton, was built in the 
1950’s and is too small and 
outdated to meet the 
demands of a modern 
maintenance program for the 

County’s highways, 
sidewalks, and trails.  
 
The proposed garage is 
planned to be built on an 
approximately 10 acre site at 
the north end of the DuPage 
County Fairgrounds and will 
house all the Division’s staff 
(114 employees, as of 2024) 
and its seasonal-use vehicles. 

Division of Transportation Maintenance Facility 


